
 

Friday 20 September 
Wellbeing Day 

Last day of Term 3 

Monday 7 October 

Students return for Term 4 

Friday 25 October 

World Teachers’ Day 

Monday 11 November 

Remembrance Day 

Thursday 14, 21,28 November & 

5 December 

Transition Orientation Days 

9:30am-10:30am 

Wednesday 27 November 

Year 5 PYP Exhibition 6-7:00pm 

Thursday 5 December 

Christmas Concert 

Friday 6 December 

Year 5 Graduation Dinner 

Monday 9 & Tuesday 10 

December 

Year 5 Step-Up at Howard 

Springs campus 

Tuesday 10 December 

T-4 Step-Up Day 8:30-10:30am 

Wednesday 11 December 

Year 5 Graduation and T-5 

Awards Assembly 8:30am-

9:15am 

Last day of term 

 

Upcoming events 

Term 3, Week 10 

Dear Families, 

What another brilliant term. This term we have once again been reminded how 

fortunate we are to have such a wonderful school community. The events that 

have brought us together have been brilliant and we have huge appreciation for 

all of those who have helped to make them happen. 

Our Book Week parade was sensational. The students’ costumes were fantastic 

and it was great to see such creativity on display. A special mention must also go 

out to Harry Spencer and Ryan Joseph for hosting the event with such confidence. 

Ms Abercromby and Ms Kassiou worked tirelessly to get out Book Fair organised 

and running smoothly and I would like to thank them. 

On Friday of Week 7 we held a Father’s Day BBQ. The ELC invited Fathers and 

Others to participate in a sandcastle building competition and aeroplane 

competition where they had much fun. Families then joined together for dinner 

and also for some games, including a cricket game to rival an Ashes decider. 

On Friday of Week 8, Year 3-5 students participated in a swimming carnival at 

SWELL in Palmerston and we are very proud of those students who were          

risk-takers and took part in the races or the novelty games. These activities 

provide the children with an opportunity to step out of their comfort zone and to 

contribute to their House, building  connection and a sense of belonging. 

Thank you to those families that came along to the Student-Led Conferences in 

Week 9.  These sessions provide an opportunity for parents to have some insight 

into the sorts of tasks/inquiries that their children do each and every day. As 

always, if you have a question or concerns about your child’s learning, you are 

encouraged to contact their classroom teacher. 

After eight weeks of preparing and practising, Week 9 saw our school concert 

come to life. The students had worked so hard to learn their dances over the 

weeks leading up and it was so great to see their confidence bloom. I ’m sure 

everyone would agree that up on stage, dressed in their costumes, the children    

did themselves, and their dance teachers, so proud. Spending the rest of the        

evening together for dinner and then our school disco was a  

treat. A big thank you must be passed onto Mrs Kitsos for making                     

the  delicious nachos and for all of the kitchen helpers (staff and  

Parents) who had everything working like clockwork.The disco was  

a great way to finish up the evening, with everyone having the  

chance to kick up their heels. 

 



 

 

 

To round off an amazing term, filled with opportunities to connect, our students have participated in     

Wellbeing Day. The smiles on their faces all day would suggest that the day has been successful on shining 

a light on ways that we can positively influence wellbeing. What a perfect way to round off the term and 

head into the school holidays for a chance for rest and relaxation. 

Next term will no doubt be a busy one, and every minute of the school day is an important contribution to 

your child’s education. Having children of my own, I understand how difficult it can be to get to school on 

time each day—and some mornings just do not go to plan. However it is also important to realise the     

impact of being late every day and how this lost learning time builds up over your child’s schooling as per 

the image below. It can also be distracting to other children in the classroom when students arrive late. We 

are hoping for a term where most students arrive on time every day. If there is anything that we can do to 

support your child arriving to school on time, please reach out. 

Have a wonderful break. I hope each and everyone has time to rest and time to connect with those you 

love. I look forward to another term of connection in Term 4.  

With kindness, 

Tahlia Anver 

Head of Junior School 

Leanyer Campus 

 
Container Recycling 

Please bring in your 10 cent recycling containers. 

 Orange bags are available from the office. 

 Please remove lids and rinse containers. 

Funds raised go to-

wards our Eco 

Schools 

initiatives. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please do not park in the drop off zone when 

dropping off or collecting your children. If you 

want to leave your car please park in a designated 

car park. 

ELC parents can park in the drop off zone but NOT 

between 7:45am—8:30am and 2:15pm-3:00pm. 

(Table sourced from Keithlyn Mateo, 2018)  



 

 

Wellbeing Coordinator 

Tena Koutou Katoa (Hello to you all) 

Restorative practice continues to be implemented as a whole school approach at our Leanyer campus 

where we encourage student behaviour to be respectful and supportive of others. Students are listened to, 

give their own perspectives and find solutions to help fix problems. We continue to see and hear the        

positive effects of restorative practice around the school as students engage with and learn this process, 

enabling them to improve their own problem-solving abilities. 

Mr. Mike and Rosie the therapy dog continue to visit us and support various groups of students across the 

school. We always welcome their presence each Tuesday here on the school campus. 

Students enjoyed learning about health and wellbeing in vertical groups and participating in various         

activities for our Wellbeing Day. The activities promoted physical, mental, social, emotional and spiritual 

wellbeing. Students engaged in cooking, gardening, STEM, pottery, cricket and made prayer stones. This was 

followed with water play activities in the afternoon and an icy pole treat. All students had a great day as did 

the teachers! 

Wellbeing of students continues to be taught in all classrooms with teaching and learning occurring through 

units of inquiry. Coping is one of the pathways of the SEARCH framework where students learn such skills as 

resilience, giving them the ability to bounce back in challenging situations. It is essential parents and     

teachers work at developing this life skill to enable students to cope when they face challenges. 

Teaching about having a growth mindset, strengthening relationships, kindness and embracing failure all 

help improve the development of resilience. Such skills can be developed through games and activities such 

as building where students learn to reason and problem solving and where students learn that life is not 

always fair. Teaching children how to give compliments is a further way to support and development        

resilience.  

Now the holidays are upon us, enjoy playing games and giving compliments to your child. This will help   

support them to cope with difficult situations that they may come across at school and in 

the community. 

Until next time, haere ra (goodbye) and enjoy the holiday break. 

Donna Sudana 

Wellbeing Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

MONDAY Chapel 8.30am in                 

Dreambuilders Church.          

Parents  welcome to attend. 

Library 

TUESDAY French  

WEDNESDAY Music PE 

THURSDAY Assembly 8.30am-even weeks 

in Dreambuilders Church.   

Parents welcome to attend. 

Library  

 

FRIDAY French House Games 



 

 

PYP Superhero Awards Week 6 

Well done to the following students for receiving their  

Superhero Awards at assembly: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Annabelle Seymour 

Nicholas Neophytou 

Theofili Mamouzellos 

Yashab Atwal 

Fletcher McFarland 

Athena Patindol 

Beau Nation 

Matilda McFarland 

Mackenzie Lodge 

Mettabel Philip 

Maggie Tisdale 

Harry Spencer 

Ava Ramic 

SUPERHERO AWARDS  

FRONT OFFICE HOURS 

Mon-Wed, Fri 

7.45am– 4.00pm 

Thursday 

7.45am-3.15pm 

sals.admin@ntschools.net 

 

HOUSE POINTS TALLY 

 

Livingstone: 1352 

 

 

 

 

 

Fenton:  1533 

 

 

 

 

 

Hughes:  1075 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Strauss:  1388 

 

 

 



 

 

Book Week 

In Week 6 we held our Book Fair where there were lots of great books bought from the library. It culminat-

ed on the Friday with our Book Parade. There were lots of great costumes worn by both students and staff, 

with students winning prizes for the best costumes. 

Swimming Carnival 
On Fridayof Week 8, Leanyer Campus went to the swimming carnival at the Palmerston pool. The other 

campuses joined us there for the competition. We did three different strokes, freestyle, backstroke and 

breaststroke plus a relay. We raced in our age groups and a some of us received ribbons for our efforts. At 

the end of the carnival there was prize giving where winners and runners up were announced for each age 

group and the winning house team was announced. Livingstone won this year. Everyone clapped and 

cheered. It was a hot but fun day. 



 

 

PYP Superhero Awards Week 8 

Well done to the following students for receiving their  

Superhero Awards at assembly: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jackson Powick 

Serenity Lim 

Jackson Ringin 

Joshua Oluwole 

Fletcher Warren 

Keren Bensam 

Maria Fox 

Lachlan Jose 

Ernest Kiratu 

Innika Renilson 

Jansen Valer 

SUPERHERO AWARDS Chapel is held every Monday at 

8:30am in the Dreambuilders 

Church. 

Assembly is every second      

Thursday at 8:30am. 

Parents and caregivers are      

welcome.  

Week 3 5DS 

Week 6 3JM 

Week 8 1PC 

ASSEMBLY 

Week 4 4DS 

Week 6 2KF 

Week 8 TAB 

Week 10 Awards—

Wed 



 

 

Concert and Disco 

On Thursday 12 September we held our dance concert followed by dinner and a disco. 



 

 

PYP Superhero Awards Week 10 

Well done to the following students for receiving their  

Superhero Awards at assembly: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ivy Apps 

Noya Chukwuemeka 

Walter Wang 

Pelia Cheks-Ezeilo 

Olive Apps 

Holly Callaghan 

Floss Cole 

Fletcher Taylor 

Adishree Thapa 

Haris Syed 

Andy Warren 

Levi Shea 

Imogen Lyons 

Jai Hibberson 

SUPERHERO AWARDS 



 

 

Wellbeing Day 

On Friday Week 10 we held our Wellbeing Day. All students participated in activities that support positive    

wellbeing which included a STEM challenge, creating prayer stones, cooking, pottery, gardening and a cricket 

clinic.  

After lunch we had great fun with water play, 



 

 



 

 

3JM Market Stall 

On Friday 30 August, the Year 3’s hosted a market stall. This was linked to our Unit of Inquiry, How we Or-

ganise Ourselves. Our central idea is Economies are dependent on the exchange of Goods and Services. 

Students made a variety of products to sell. They included slime, chatter boxes, paper planes, bookmarks 

and some yummy baked treats.  

It was a huge success with the class managing to raise $314.10!!! The Year 3’s have decided to donate this 

money to the RSPCA. 



 

 

Year 1PC 

In our Unit of Inquiry-How the world works, 1PC students have been learning about the weather and how it 

impacts our lives. The students had discussions on how the natural world influences our lives and made  

hypotheses about how the weather affects our lives such as food production, how we live with seasonal 

change and how important weather and the solar system are to our world. The students identified the     

natural, managed and constructed features of local places, the ways in which places changed, and how they 

can be cared for by people. The students developed questions and made predictions as well as collected 

and recorded information and data from observations which they wrote in their own weather journals. The 

students were very interested in a tree outside of the class that lost its’ leaves so we documented it through 

photos and observations. The students learnt about the solar system and how important the sun and moon 

are to our world. 

Enrolment Intentions 2025 

We are now in the advanced stages of planning for 2025.  To assist us with our forward planning for next 

year we ask for your assistance with understanding our enrolment numbers for next year.  

Should your child not be returning in 2025 please complete the attached Enrolment Cancellation form (on 

last page of newsletter) and return it to enrol@goodshepherd.nt.edu.au by the due date of Friday 

4th October 2024 

Please note Good Shepherd Lutheran College's Enrolment Policy states that one term’s notice must be given 

or the family will forfeit the enrolment acceptance bond and the full fee for the term will be charged (i.e. Term 1 

2025). Completion and returning of the Enrolment Cancellation form by the due date will serve 

as satisfactory notification and the term fee will not be charged. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapp.signmee.com%2FAgreement%2FView%2Fenrol%40goodshepherd.nt.edu.au&data=05%7C02%7Csals.admin%40ntschools.net%7C7343b6b09aad45702fba08dcd76a8c03%7C6adff6fb1ad14b95bb8fac8c0e8f1a77%7C0%7C0%7C638


 

 

On Friday Week 9, Hector the Road Safety Cat came to visit the ELC and Transition students. He taught the 

children about road safety and how important it is to wear your seatbelt all the time. He also told the    

students about wearing a helmet when riding a bike or scooter, and to look and listen when near the road. 

He even had some great dance moves to share with them! 

Hector the Cat 



 

 



 

 



 

 

DOES YOUR CHILD WANT TO 

PLAY AFL?  

COME JOIN THE PINT FOOTBALL 

CLUB!! 

WE ARE A FAMILY FRIENDLY 

CLUB & OFFER FREE              

MEMBERSHIP!  

 

Sign up and join our PINT      

JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB         

FACEBOOK PAGE TO FIND OUT 

MORE  



 

 



 

 



 

 


